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His Exellency Mr. Jeffrey Schlagenhauf, Deputy Secretary General 

of the Organisation for Economic Development and Cooperation 

(OECD), 

 

Distinguished representatives from Asian Development Bank 

(ADB) and OECD, agencies playing the initiating role as well as being 

the Secretariat of the Anti-corruption Initiative for Asia-Pacific (Initiative), 

 

Distinguished delegates from member countries and territories of 

the Initiative,  

 

Distinguished delegates from the Advisory Group of the Initiative,  

 

Ladies and Gentlemen,  

 

After a proactive and industrious working session, we have 

successfully completed the 23rd Steering Group Meeting. I strongly 

believe that with the responsible and proactive spirit, all the member 

countries and territories of the Initiative will successfully implement the 

future work plan of the Initiative, which contribute to strengthen the anti-

corruption effectiveness in the region and to achieve the sustainable 

development goals.  

 



2 

 

Distinguished delegates, 

 

Tomorrow morning, we will continue the final session of the PIN 

meeting. Simultaneously, under the framework of this Conference, we 

organize the High Level Segment with the participation of senior 

representatives from state management agencies from the public 

investment sector as well as the senior representatives from the anti-

corruption agencies and international organizations, with the expectation 

that we can work out the strategic orientations for strengthening the anti-

corruption effectiveness in infrastructure projects in the region. The 

afternoon session is the High-level Closing session of the Conference. 

His Exellency Mr. Trương Hoà Bình, the Permanent Deputy Prime 

Minister of Viet Nam will attend and deliver his remarks. We would like to 

invite and look forward to proactive participation of all distinguished 

delegates in this important session of the Conference. 

 

Before ending this session, on behalf of Government Inspectorate 

of Viet Nam, I would like to present a small gift, symbolizing the 

Vietnamese culture, to all the Head of Delegations from member 

countries and territories and representatives of ADB, OECD, Secretariat 

of Initiative and sponsors and advisory organizations, as our thanks for 

your coming and proactive participation in the Conference.  

Thank you so much! 

 

Deputy Inspector General presenting the gift to Heads of 

Delegations, international organization and Secretariat of the Initiative.  

 

Thank you so much and see you at the Gala Dinner hosted by H.E. 

Mr. Lê Minh Khái, Inspector General of Viet Nam!  

 


